
Plain City Sewer Headworks Replacement Project
Edit Request

Requester Information
Legislator: Gwynn, Matthew H.
Creation Date: 2024-01-25

Submission Date: 2024-01-25

Section 1: Request Details
Description:
Our current sewer system is outdated and inadequate to meet the needs of our growing community.
Investing in rebuilding the sewer system headworks is an investment in the economic vitality and future
growth of our entire state.

Legislative designee contact information:
Name: Daniel Schuler
Organization: Plain City Corporation
Position: Public Works Director

Section 2: Funding Information
How will the appropriation be used?

One-time Ongoing

https://s.utleg.gov/RFA/request.jsp?reqID=1171


Personnel Services 2024: $0.00
2025: $0.00 $0.00

In-State Travel 2024: $0.00
2025: $0.00 $0.00

Out-of-state Travel 2024: $0.00
2025: $0.00 $0.00

Supplies and Equipment 2024: $0.00
2025: $0.00 $0.00

Technology Purchases 2024: $0.00
2025: $0.00 $0.00

Infrastructure/Capital
Investments

2024: $0.00
2025: $950,000.00 $0.00

Other Charges/Pass Thru 2024: $0.00
2025: $0.00 $0.00

Expenditure Total

One-time 2024
$0.00

One-time 2025
$950,000.00

Ongoing 2025
$0.00

Funding Sources:
General Fund

Amount Requested 2024 (One-time) $0.00
Amount Requested 2025 (One-time) $950,000.00
Amount Requested 2025 (Ongoing) $0.00

Revenue Total

One-time 2024
$0.00

One-time 2025
$950,000.00

Ongoing 2025
$0.00



Should unused funding be returned to the state at the end of the fiscal year?
No

Is this project scalable if the Legislature does not fund the full requested amount?
No

Section 3: Agency Information
Subjects:
Government Administration
Infrastructure and Mobility

Agency:
100 / Department of Government Operations

Type of entity to receive pass-through funding
Local Government

Section 4: Performance Outcome Measurement
Who would benefit from this request (who is the target audience)?
One of the key benefits of rebuilding Plain City's sewer system is the potential to foster increased home
ownership and expand housing density. As Utah faces a growing demand for housing, especially outside
the main urban valley, Plain City presents a unique opportunity. With a revamped sewer system, we can
encourage responsible and sustainable development, providing much-needed housing options for Utah
residents.

What is this project or program intended to accomplish?
A modernized sewer system will also contribute to environmental sustainability and public health. By doing
so, we are contributing to the growth and prosperity of our entire state.



How will the Legislature know whether the project or program achieved its intended
purpose?
Affordable housing needs will be alleviated as the innovative wastewater solutions are implemented.

Section 5: Other Supporting Documents
Intent Language
Previous State Funding


